Year: 1966-67

RI President: Richard L. Evans from Salt Lake City, Utah, USA.



Theme: A Better World Through Rotary

Convention held at Nice, France on May 21-25, with 19,362 delegates.

District Governor: David L Munro, Ipswich **District Conference location**: Toowoomba

Club President: Don McLennan

Attendance at meetings during this period was very good and at District Conference, members were delighted to hear that the Club had won the McLuckie Attendance Wheel, being the Club in the District with the highest percentage average attendance.

Community Service projects kept the members very active during this year. They completed the sand pit project at the Pine Rivers Kindergarten started the previous year. Past President Bill Fry used his heavy earthmoving equipment to rebuild the road into Camp Warrawee, and members also helped in the clearing and levelling of grounds at the Pine Rivers State High School. Both projects received further help. Mowing of lawns and other maintenance work was done at Camp Warrawee, while Pine Rivers State High School received financial assistance.

Other needy causes received attention with donations to the Tasmanian Fire Appeal, North Queensland Flood Relief, International Refugee Campaign, and the Asthma Foundation. For Anzac Day, books were provided for local schools.

A day with a difference was enjoyed when the boys from the Marsden Boys Home were taken on a picnic.